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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, August 4, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Vice Chairman, Timothy D. Beard III

Supervisors present were Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc, Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   Stephanie A. Egger was absent.

Timothy D. Beard III led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Timothy D. Beard III asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers of the Hanover Evening Sun stated that she was recording the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Timothy D. Beard III asked Ron L. Weidner if he had reviewed the minutes from the 7/7/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.    

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Timothy D. Beard III reminded the residents that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA.  Items may be brought to the Township building.  

2.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that the Township continues to collect glossy paper magazines and glossy newspaper inserts.   These are recycled and donated to the Ronald McDonald House. 

3.  Timothy D. Beard III informed the residents that we have received a total of three (3) donations towards the purchase of a Defibrillator.  Doug Miller Builder, Inc., Arm II, LLC (Charlie Mallios), and Pine Run Community have each given a generous donation.  Thank you.

4.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that at the last meeting Cross Keys Diner fund raising dinner was tabled and referred to the Solicitor.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that the Township does not want to be seen as singling out one business over another.  If a fund raising event were to be held at Cross Keys Diner, neighboring businesses might similarly want Township events held in their restaurants.  To prevent any appearance that the Township is giving one business preferential treatment, the Township should indicate that it is accepting contributions, but not holding events to raise money for the defibrillator.     Ron L. Weidner made a motion to accept the advice of the Solicitor.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Timothy D. Beard III presented the stats for service in Hamilton Twp for July 2014; there were 7 Criminal, 5 Crashes and 8 Service incidents.  

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  No representative was present from Hampton Fire Co.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Timothy D. Beard III asked Kevin Moul for the United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 report for July.  Kevin Moul stated that in July there were 5 Fire, 17 Incidents, 3 Non Fire, 2 Service, 4 Cancelled, 10 False Alarms, and 2 Weather related, for a total of 43 calls for Hamilton Township.  

4.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that we have received an invitation to United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 Fifth Annual Dinner to be held at the Altland House on Sept. 30th at 6:30 pm.  They have invited two representatives from each Township to attend.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve attendance at the dinner.  Representatives to be determined.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

5.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No representative was present from Hampton Fire Co.

Opening of Road Bids for Black-topping of Home Road and Saint Marys Road.  Two (2) bid packages were received, on time and sealed.  
	Roadwork - Bituminous/Superpave Scratch/Wearing Course
	Bids Open  8/4/2014
	
	
	

	for:
	Home Road
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Date Bid Received 
	Company Name
	260 tons Bituminous Scratch Course
	310 tons Bituminous Wearing Course
	Total Bid
	260 tons Superpave Scratch Course
	310 tons Superpave Wearing Course
	Total Bid

	8/1/2014
	Valley Quarries
	 $                     -   
	 $                      -   
	
	 $             106.00 
	 $               95.00 
	 $          57,010.00 

	8/1/2014
	Shiloh Paving
	 $                     -   
	 $                      -   
	
	 $               94.00 
	 $               95.00 
	 $          53,890.00 

	for:
	Saint Marys Road
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Date Bid Received 
	Company Name
	260 tons Bituminous Scratch Course
	310 tons Bituminous Wearing Course
	Total Bid
	260 tons Superpave Scratch Course
	310 tons Superpave Wearing Course
	Total Bid

	8/1/2014
	Valley Quarries
	 $                     -   
	 $                      -   
	
	 $             110.00 
	 $             100.00 
	 $          54,900.00 

	8/1/2014
	Shiloh Paving
	 $                     -   
	 $                      -   
	
	 $               94.00 
	 $               95.00 
	 $          49,635.00 


Bid totals:  Valley Quarry $111,910.00
Shiloh Paving $103,525.00
Ronald Tomasko, Attorney confirmed that both bids contain all necessary documents.  Jay Livingston stated that the costs seem higher than what was expected.  The possibility of doing only Home Road was discussed.  Brian Campbell suggested that funds from the Capital Reserves be used.  Ron L. Weidner stated that we really did not want to do that.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to award the bid to Shiloh Paving pending review of finances with the Township Treasurer.  Timothy D. Beard III second this motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

6.  Resolution #2014-56:  Timothy D. Beard III stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution for the closing of Susquehanna Bank Account #6102516276 to transfer to General Fund.  This will be recorded as a Budget Item for legal expenses for David Lease.  Ron L. Weidner stated that this budget item was more then 25% over the original budgeted amount and this resolution will correct and cover this expense item.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve and adopt Resolution #2014-56 as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

7.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that Hamilton Township wants to thank the residents for all the assistance given during the recent storms.  The road crew was very busy with all the downed trees, branches and debris.  Your help was greatly appreciated.  Thank you.

8.  DCED Budget Workshop:  Timothy D. Beard III stated that on September 30th a Budget Workshop is being presented by Marita Kelley from the Governor’s Center / DCED.  The workshop is from 1:00 to 4:00 pm at the EMA Center in Gettysburg.   Approval is requested for Stephanie Egger, Ron Weidner & Debby Brogan to attend this workshop.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the requested attendance.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

9.  Comcast:  Timothy D. Beard III stated that we received notice from Comcast that the White Rose Community channel is to be added to your local line up on channel 8.  A copy of this notice is on the bulletin board.

Timothy D. Beard III asked if there was any other business to come before the Board of Supervisors.  There was no response.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  Ordinance Revision:  Timothy D. Beard III stated that we have received a letter from the Planning Commission recommending a revision to Zoning Ordinance Section 1206.C.  The revision corrects previous reading:
Section 1206.C.  Lot Coverage:  The maximum lot coverage for individual uses shall be sixty (60) percent.  The maximum lot coverage within an industrial or business park as permitted by Section 1201 shall be sixty-five (65) percent provided that an integrated Stormwater management system servicing the needs of the entire park is provided.

Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the revision/correction as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  The secretary will send this to General Code.
2.  New Oxford Dollar General:  Ron L. Weidner stated that New Oxford Dollar General has presented a revised plan and are asking for final approval.  Chad Clabaugh stated that the plan received conditional approval at the July Supervisors meeting with the conditions described in township letter dated July 8, 2014.  Since, the applicant and the Township agreed to change the access drive arrangement.  The plan is to revert back to it being a dedicated Township Road with a cul-de-sac.  Thus the plan will be taken back to this meeting to approve the change.  The applicant has been working with the Township Engineer and the Solicitors office to address the procedures for dedication of the street.  This will be owned by the Myers Trust and will be dedicated after the building is complete.
Chad Clabaugh stated that the Stormwater Mgmt agreement should be signed and on file.

Stephanie A. Egger had requested at the July meeting that all outstanding invoices be paid.  Chad Clabaugh stated that there should be only a few more.

Chad Clabaugh stated that another condition that needs to be addressed is that the setbacks be revised by the Zoning Officer and corrected as necessary.  Because of the street change, the side yard becomes a front yard and the setbacks are different.  Chad Clabaugh also recommends that the title sheet which had signatures be completed and notarized; these corrections concern sheets 3 and 4.  It was then suggested that the Solicitors office have James Spade, Esq. do a review of the plan with these changes 

Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the plan pending the conditions are completed.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote. 

Kevin Moul asked if this plan included a fire hydrant at the intersection.  Chad Clabaugh stated that it was not on the plan, but it is something that can be considered.  Ron L. Weidner stated that if the hydrant is installed the Township has to pay for the monthly charge.

COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   No representative was present.

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Kevin Moul stated that they had the quarterly meeting last week.  Discussion was concerning the problems they are having with Abbottstown Borough and ownership of a pump station.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Virginia Zickafoose gave a brief outline of the progress of the Feasibility Study.  Phase 1 is completed and the first payment to TPW Designs has been made.  Tim Wilson is now talking to land owners.  Two culverts are being analyzed.  The committee is having a Public Workshop on 9/9/2014 at the EBACC building from 6:30 to 7:30 pm.  We hope that you will all attend.  They will also have a booth at the East Berlin Colonial Days.

4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston stated that they continue to work on the mowing in the township.  Jay asked that the resident watch where they dump the mowed grass, they have to clean this up to do their jobs.  The tar & chipping has been completed.

5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that at the last meeting they had a representative from Co-Stars.  They also talked about the radio system.  It has taken a step back because some townships do not have their radio licenses yet.  The system may get pushed back to spring of next year.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that their meeting is this week.  Things seem to be running well.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that no meeting was held in July.  The next meeting will be on August 25th when they will begin working on the 2015 budget.  Looking at the mid year reports, everything looks good.
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that they have one-third of the funds needed.  All is going well.
Brian Campbell informed the residents that the East Berlin Community Library is having a fundraiser.  “Summer Serenade” with Greg Maroney & Michael Dulin The performance will be at the Lutheran Theological Seminary Chapel on Sunday, August 17th at 2 pm.  Tickets are $30 each and will benefit the East Berlin Library.  A flyer is on the bulletin board with all the information.

Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson, presented his report to the Board.  He had nothing further to discuss.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices, presented his report to the Board.  He stated that contempt documents have been filed against David Lease.  He has been working with Randy Hurst on sewer issues.  He also worked on the New Oxford Dollar General plan.
Ann Harman asked the Board to have Dale Gettel, the Zoning Officer, inspect the David Lease property.  She has seen a pop-up camper parked there and thinks there is someone living there.  The Board will follow-up on this issue.
Zoning Officer’s Report – Timothy D. Beard III presented the report received from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:

Timothy D. Beard III presented the Board with a listing of the August 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund and Route 94 Sewer.   Ron L. Weidner a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Ann Harman, 700 Road, stated that she believes that resident; Barbara Fitzpatrick is running a Group Home.  Ron L. Weidner stated that she has gone through all the necessary permitting to add the addition she built.  Ann Harman stated that she would like for the Board to send Dale Gettel to check on this residence.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that they will pass this information along to Dale Gettel, the Zoning Officer.
SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
Had a complaint last week about some trees planted at Protectory & Route 194.  We are in the process of handling this matter.  He asked that the residents watch their speed on Route 194.  Have a safe Labor Day.
Tim:  Thanked everyone for coming.  Have a safe and nice Labor Day.


Meeting Announcements:  Timothy D. Beard III informed the residents of the up coming meeting dates.
Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, August 12th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, August 19th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, August 25th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, Sept. 8th @ 7:00 pm (Changed due to Labor Day Holiday)

Having nothing further to discuss, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.
Minutes taken and transcribed by:
________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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